April 26, 2024

Mr. John Brassard

Chair of the Committee

Standing Committee on Access to Information, Privacy and Ethics
House of Commons

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0A6

Dear Mr. Brassard:

Further to my appearance at the Standing Committee on Access to Information,
Privacy and Ethics on February 27, 2024, on the study of the RCMP's Decision to
Not Pursue a Criminal Investigation in Relation to the SNC-Lavalin Affair,

I am writing to clarify key steps taken by the Royal Canadian Mounted Police
(RCMP]j in relation to the SNC-Lavalin Affair since 2019.

Following the February 7, 2019, Globe and Mail article, the RCMP’s Sensitive and
International Investigations (SII) unit began to proactively monitor publicly
available information on the SNC-Lavalin file, which included the hearings before
the Standing Committee on justice and Human Rights with respect to
remediation agreements, the Shawcross doctrine, a1 ~ discussions between
government colleagues, as well as the Ethics Commissioner’s examination.

In May 2019, the SII unit sought a waiver and authorization from the
Privy Council Office and the Department of Justice, which would allow
the Honou >le Jody Wilson-Raybould to provide a statement to RCMP
investigators. The SII unit received the waiver on August 30, 2019.

Interviews and document disclosures occurred betw :n the months of
September 2019 and February 19, 2020. The declaration of the COVID-19
pandemic in March 2020 affected the speed and pace of the investigation for
several months due to the inability to meet in person to finalize the interviews.
The last witness was interviewed in October 2020.
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